
 

  

28th February 2006 

    Dear Friends, 

It is a proud moment for the Polish community and the 

Archdiocese, of Melbourne when we come to the 

consecration of the Divine Mercy Shrine at Keysborough on 

Saturday, 22nd April.  

The dedication of a church, makes it forever a holy place, where the 

powerful love of Jesus coming from his cross and resurection will be 

available to all who suffer. 

This is the first Divine Mercy Shrine in Australia, which will be open to all 

as well as the Polish. community with the celebration of Mass, constant 

prayer and Divine Mercy devotions. 

With every good wish and blessing, 

Yours sincerely in Christ, 

  

Blessing 

May the Lord bless all who are work no to will be particulary memorable with the 

complete this magnificent project and are one consecration of the church in the week of in the 

loveof Jesus, our Saviour, as we enter the Easter season of Lent, preparing our hearts for His 

resurrection. This year the celebration of Easter will be particulary memorable with the 

consecration of the church in the week of Easter. 
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